


What’s our attitude to a march like this? We let it happen? (Hope so!).

with best wishes
Sir Peter Hendy CBE
Chair
Network Rail, and the London Legacy Development Corporation

> On 6 Mar 2018, at 07:17, Alan Fort <alanfort@e20stadium.com> wrote:
>
> Mark
> 
> Thanks
> 
> -------- Original Message --------
> From: Mark Robinson <MarkRobinson@londonlegacy.co.uk>
> Date: Mon, March 05, 2018 6:56 p.m. +0000
> To: Ben Fletcher <BenFletcher@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Lyn Garner
<LynGarner@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Alan Skewis <AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com>, Alan Fort
<alanfort@e20stadium.com>, Mark Camley <MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Tony Tolley
<TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>, 
< @londonlegacy.co.uk>, Peter Hendy <peterhendy@londonlegacy.co.uk>,
Nicky Dunn <nicky_dunn@ >
> Subject: West Ham protest
>
> Piece in Standard on p54 by Ken Dyer. Says planned protest by Real West Ham Fans Action
Group was called off after meeting with Karren Brady but other factions including West Ham
United Independent Supporters Association still hope to stage a March before Saturday's game at
the London Stadium.
> 
> The association has contacted LLDC asking to stage the March on their property since
arrangements with the police on the original route had been cancelled.

This communication and the information it contains is intended for the addressee only. It
may be confidential, legally privileged and protected by law. Unauthorised use, copying or
disclosure of any of it may be unlawful. If you have received this communication in error,
please contact me immediately by email or telephone and then delete the e-mail and its
attachments from your system. This email and any attachments have been scanned for
viruses by Symantec and on leaving the London Legacy Development Corporation they
were virus free. No liability will be incurred for direct, special or indirect or consequential
damages arising from alteration of the contents of this message by a third party or as a
result of any virus contained within it or attached to it. The London Legacy Development
Corporation may monitor traffic data. For enquiries please call 020 3288 1800. 
London Legacy Development Corporation, Level 10, 1 Stratford Place, Montfichet Road,
London, E20 1EJ. 

www.queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk
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No collections of monies may take place in the park;

Assemblies may not commence (on the park) more than an hour before the specified start
time and may not extend beyond ninety (90) minutes.

The event must not breach Park Regulations or byelaws.

Messages, recordings or leaflets used must not contain, profanities, religious radical
material likely to offend, any material likely to offend or material deemed as inappropriate
or likely to cause a disturbance or public order incident.

Your request should be received by LLDC a minimum 28 calendar days before the
date you want the event to take place

You will need to supply the following information in writing when applying:

An event management plan containing

The purpose of the event

The name and address of the organisation seeking to hold it;

The date and time of the event;

How many people you expect will attend up to maximum numbers of 50;

Number of speakers;

How long the planned event is expected to last;

Relevant requests for or actual licences and or permissions from appropriate local
authorities;

A delivery plan, risk assessment, marshalling plan, route plan, traffic management
planning and any other relevant information demonstrating your organisation’s ability to
manage the event.

Your organisation would be invited to a meeting (providing the first stage is
appropriate) with a designated representative from LLDC; the London Stadium; the Local
Authority and The Metropolitan Police Service to discuss the proposed event.

If agreement in principle is gained, we will send you the form of indemnity, insurance
requirements and agreement to sign and ask your organisation for the deposit. These
documents must be signed and returned within 14 days from the date on the letter.

Formal permission may be given once we have received the signed documents and we
have confirmation of any deposit as being cleared by our finance team.

If we do not receive the signed documents or the deposit within 14 days, the date will no
longer be held and the event will not be able to take place. LLDC will confirm this by
letter and or email. LLDC will write to say that your organisations application has lapsed
and the specified date will no longer be held.

Whilst we would not actively seek to put obstacles in your way these are the minimum
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>
>  
>
> The other main problem with the proposed route is that there are a large number of
crossing points and for a crowd of 2,000 there would be a requirement for a substantial
number of stewards/trained traffic marshals at each of the identified safety critical points,
to make sure these crossing points were safely managed. We would also suggest that you
arrange for some toilets, especially if there is to be a rally at the end and maybe also
consider some first aid provision, just in case someone falls over on the march.  All of
these points can be picked up in your risk assessment process and event management
planning, and I have attached some guides to assist you in this respect.
>
>  
>
> We have extensive experience of processions and marches in Newham and would be
happy to assist you to put together a safe plan which would help you to discharge your
responsibilities under the Health & Safety at Work etc. Act as the responsible person
(event organiser.) We would also always recommend you obtain Public Liability Insurance
to cover yourself should the unexpected happen as well (as it sometimes does.)
>
>  
>
> The Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park is a very complicated site in terms of land ownership
and responsibilities, with various landowners, stakeholders and operators; especially on
event days, and you would need to secure permission of the landowner for all of the areas
which were not under Council control. This in itself can be a mammoth task and certainly
not one which can be conceivably be achieved in a couple of days. London Borough of
Newham roads become the responsibility of the Stadium Operator, LS185, on match days
when the roads are closed for ingress and egress for stadium events and they, along with
LLDC as principal landowner would need to be on board with your proposals. It is highly
unlikely that the road closure timings could be changed at this late stage so more though
needs to be given to the timings as well.  There is also the issue of noise from any sound
system/ loudhailers etc. you may wish to bring along, as well as power supply/generators
etc.
>
>  
>
> I hope this does not appear too negative but as I said previously, very little planning has
gone into this event thus far and we have a responsibility to keep both Newham residents
and visitors to the Borough safe and therefore have a active interest in making sure the
proposed event is as safe and well managed as possible as the regulator for Health &
Safety in the Borough.
>
>  
>
> Please have a look through the attached documents and come back to me if you would
like to discuss an alternative  potential date of if you would like some help in putting
together your event plan/discussing the best route to consider.
>
>  
>
> Kind Regards,
>
>  
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>
>
>
>
> 
>
> Dear All
>
>
> 
>
>
> I just wanted to follow up from correspondence I’ve had with some of you in the last day
or so and on the advice  have included Tony and  from the Olympic
Park and Stadium.
>
>
> 
>
>
> As you may be aware a Protest was planned for Saturday 10th March - the details of
which were shared with the Police but not the additional stakeholders included here, this
was pulled by the group however a large group of West Ham supporters would still like to
protest on that day and are planning on heading to Stratford Park before marching to the
stadium.
>
>
> 
>
>
> My hope  is to
work with you all agree and arrange a new march that will allow peaceful protest on the
day and not impact on the wider community.
>
>
> 
>
>
> My proposed route is below, my hope, as you will see, is compromise as there has to be
a march to please the West Ham Supporters (a static protest won’t work) and it takes into
consideration the normal road closures that come into effect on a Saturday. at 13:00. The
planned start time of 11:30/45 would mean we would only need to bring the closures
forward an hour or so.
>
>
> 
>
>
>
> 
>
>
> We have 7 qualified stewards who are happy will be there as well as an additional 10
volunteers to help them. We expect the attendance to be no greater that 2,000 but will
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> We have extensive experience of processions and marches in Newham and would be
happy to assist you to put together a safe plan which would help you to discharge your
responsibilities under the Health & Safety at Work etc. Act as the responsible person
(event organiser.) We would also always recommend you obtain Public Liability Insurance
to cover yourself should the unexpected happen as well (as it sometimes does.)
>
>
>
> The Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park is a very complicated site in terms of land ownership
and responsibilities, with various landowners, stakeholders and operators; especially on
event days, and you would need to secure permission of the landowner for all of the areas
which were not under Council control. This in itself can be a mammoth task and certainly
not one which can be conceivably be achieved in a couple of days. London Borough of
Newham roads become the responsibility of the Stadium Operator, LS185, on match days
when the roads are closed for ingress and egress for stadium events and they, along with
LLDC as principal landowner would need to be on board with your proposals. It is highly
unlikely that the road closure timings could be changed at this late stage so more though
needs to be given to the timings as well.  There is also the issue of noise from any sound
system/ loudhailers etc. you may wish to bring along, as well as power supply/generators
etc.
>
>
>
> I hope this does not appear too negative but as I said previously, very little planning has
gone into this event thus far and we have a responsibility to keep both Newham residents
and visitors to the Borough safe and therefore have a active interest in making sure the
proposed event is as safe and well managed as possible as the regulator for Health &
Safety in the Borough.
>
>
>
> Please have a look through the attached documents and come back to me if you would
like to discuss an alternative  potential date of if you would like some help in putting
together your event plan/discussing the best route to consider.
>
>
>
> Kind Regards,
>
>
>
>
>
> 

 
>
> Licensing Team
>
> Specialist Operations
>
> Strategic Commissioning Directorate
>
> London Borough of Newham

Page 13 of 52

18-015 Annex A





Park and Stadium. 
>
>
>
>
>
> As you may be aware a Protest was planned for Saturday 10th March - the details of
which were shared with the Police but not the additional stakeholders included here, this
was pulled by the group however a large group of West Ham supporters would still like to
protest on that day and are planning on heading to Stratford Park before marching to the
stadium. 
>
>
>
>
>
> My hope  is to
work with you all agree and arrange a new march that will allow peaceful protest on the
day and not impact on the wider community. 
>
>
>
>
>
> My proposed route is below, my hope, as you will see, is compromise as there has to be
a march to please the West Ham Supporters (a static protest won’t work) and it takes into
consideration the normal road closures that come into effect on a Saturday. at 13:00. The
planned start time of 11:30/45 would mean we would only need to bring the closures
forward an hour or so. 
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
> We have 7 qualified stewards who are happy will be there as well as an additional 10
volunteers to help them. We expect the attendance to be no greater that 2,000 but will
monitor this and staff accordingly. 
>
>
>
>
>
> Upon arriving at the open space the idea is to have some speakers from 3 or 4 supporters
groups. We will use a loudhailer. We would not finish later than 13:00. Allowing plenty of
time for people to enter the stadium. I will make sure we have a nearby van to store
banners and flags in, if they are not suitable to be taken into the stadium, as well as the
loudhailer etc. 
>
>
>
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moving concrete blocks into position). There are events at both the Copper Box and Here
east on Saturday with significant vehicle movements expected in the area (in addition to
the usual heavy weekend Westfield traffic.)  The route also looks like it crosses from
Montfichet road onto the Southern Loop road which is not actually possible (in order to get
from Montfichet Road to the South Park Lawns you would need to use Pool Street.)
>
>
>
> The other main problem with the proposed route is that there are a large number of
crossing points and for a crowd of 2,000 there would be a requirement for a substantial
number of stewards/trained traffic marshals at each of the identified safety critical points,
to make sure these crossing points were safely managed. We would also suggest that you
arrange for some toilets, especially if there is to be a rally at the end and maybe also
consider some first aid provision, just in case someone falls over on the march.  All of
these points can be picked up in your risk assessment process and event management
planning, and I have attached some guides to assist you in this respect.
>
>
>
> We have extensive experience of processions and marches in Newham and would be
happy to assist you to put together a safe plan which would help you to discharge your
responsibilities under the Health & Safety at Work etc. Act as the responsible person
(event organiser.) We would also always recommend you obtain Public Liability Insurance
to cover yourself should the unexpected happen as well (as it sometimes does.)
>
>
>
> The Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park is a very complicated site in terms of land ownership
and responsibilities, with various landowners, stakeholders and operators; especially on
event days, and you would need to secure permission of the landowner for all of the areas
which were not under Council control. This in itself can be a mammoth task and certainly
not one which can be conceivably be achieved in a couple of days. London Borough of
Newham roads become the responsibility of the Stadium Operator, LS185, on match days
when the roads are closed for ingress and egress for stadium events and they, along with
LLDC as principal landowner would need to be on board with your proposals. It is highly
unlikely that the road closure timings could be changed at this late stage so more though
needs to be given to the timings as well.  There is also the issue of noise from any sound
system/ loudhailers etc. you may wish to bring along, as well as power supply/generators
etc.
>
>
>
> I hope this does not appear too negative but as I said previously, very little planning has
gone into this event thus far and we have a responsibility to keep both Newham residents
and visitors to the Borough safe and therefore have a active interest in making sure the
proposed event is as safe and well managed as possible as the regulator for Health &
Safety in the Borough.
>
>
>
> Please have a look through the attached documents and come back to me if you would
like to discuss an alternative  potential date of if you would like some help in putting
together your event plan/discussing the best route to consider.
>
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>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
>
> Dear All
>
>
>
>
>
> I just wanted to follow up from correspondence I’ve had with some of you in the last day
or so and on the advice  have included Tony and  from the Olympic
Park and Stadium. 
>
>
>
>
>
> As you may be aware a Protest was planned for Saturday 10th March - the details of
which were shared with the Police but not the additional stakeholders included here, this
was pulled by the group however a large group of West Ham supporters would still like to
protest on that day and are planning on heading to Stratford Park before marching to the
stadium. 
>
>
>
>
>
> My hope  is to
work with you all agree and arrange a new march that will allow peaceful protest on the
day and not impact on the wider community. 
>
>
>
>
>
> My proposed route is below, my hope, as you will see, is compromise as there has to be
a march to please the West Ham Supporters (a static protest won’t work) and it takes into
consideration the normal road closures that come into effect on a Saturday. at 13:00. The
planned start time of 11:30/45 would mean we would only need to bring the closures
forward an hour or so. 
>
>
>
>
>
>
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>
>
>
> We have 7 qualified stewards who are happy will be there as well as an additional 10
volunteers to help them. We expect the attendance to be no greater that 2,000 but will
monitor this and staff accordingly. 
>
>
>
>
>
> Upon arriving at the open space the idea is to have some speakers from 3 or 4 supporters
groups. We will use a loudhailer. We would not finish later than 13:00. Allowing plenty of
time for people to enter the stadium. I will make sure we have a nearby van to store
banners and flags in, if they are not suitable to be taken into the stadium, as well as the
loudhailer etc. 
>
>
>
>
>
> Due to late notice of this I will seek insurance early on Monday morning - I’ve done this
before for a similar event and wasn’t an issue. I have fully registered the details via the
Met Police as of this evening (3/3/18) 
>
>
>
>
>
> Due to the late cancellation of the previous plans for this to be effective we must pass
notice to supporters and encourage them not to descend on Stratford Park as planned. So
with that it would be great if this can be considered as soon as possible. 
>
>
>
>
>
> My mobile number is 
>
>
>
>
>
> I look forward to hearing from you. 
>
>
>
>
>
> Kind Regards 
>
>
>
>
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From: Mark Camley
To: Lyn Garner; Gerry Murphy; Ben Fletcher; Alan Skewis; Alan Fort; Colin Naish; Tim Langdon
Cc: Peter Tudor; Tony Tolley
Subject: Stadium SAG
Date: 06 March 2018 13:30:59
Attachments: image001.png

I don’t normally do an update post-SAG but six points worth noting from today’s meeting –
NTH only – ‘going well’.  Westfield want “small” amendment – were meeting LS185 to
discuss post-SAG.  New STH (out only)/Mezz (in) to be trialled Saturday.
March - Police view that splinter group march is off for Saturday, but there may be
‘spontaneous demo’.  Police will have an extra PSU on hand.  will be Gold on
Saturday and update as appropriate.
Bobby Moore – WHU celebrating BM Saturday.  No mention of collections – may be raised
at partner briefing if planned.
CCTV – LBN happy with plans.  SGSA didn’t comment.
Concerts – Westfield proposed licensing F21 steps and TCLB to E20/LS185.  Alan S – we
should discuss.
Capacity – West Ham raised extra capacity.  We agreed to leave commercial positions
aside, as nothing to do with SAG.  General consensus was – still need to nail Egress,
persistent standing still an issue, Block 114 still an issue, currently getting low/mid 40,000s
– so not fully tested at 57,000 yet.

Mark
Mark Camley
Executive Director of Park Operations and Venues
Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10
1 Stratford Place, Montfichet Road
London
E20 1EJ

Direct line: 
Email: markcamley@londonlegacy.co.uk 
Website: www.QueenElizabethOlympicPark.co.uk

Diary: 
Direct: 
Email: mailto @londonlegacy.co.uk

Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park is now open. For more information please visit
www.QueenElizabethOlympicPark.co.uk
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From: Ben Fletcher
To: Lyn Garner; Mark Camley
Cc: ; Mark Robinson; 
Subject: SEG actions
Date: 06 March 2018 12:01:01
Attachments:

Dear Lyn and Mark,

I have reviewed the planned communication with the club, as we discussed at SEG yesterday.

Rather than send the original itemised response, I suggest we issue a more generic reply, ideally
on Monday when we will know how the weekend passed off.

Suggested text is in red at above Alan’s original draft in the attachment.

Happy to discuss.

Ben
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From:
To: Gerry Murphy
Subject: SEG Notes - 5 March
Date: 05 March 2018 16:20:00
Attachments: image001.png

Gerry,

Please find below notes from this morning’s SEG meeting.

Thanks,

WHU Fans’ Protest
Following meeting between Baroness Brady and fans groups the large protest proposed
for the Burnley match on 10/03 is cancelled
A splinter protest involving c.2000 supporters is still being discussed

Westfield / LS185 / LLDC not happy with the current proposed route
Tony Tolley is meeting with stakeholders to see what route could be acceptable
(Tony is of the view that it is better to work with any potential protesters rather
than against them in this instance)

WHU insist that if any protest goes ahead the pledges made in the open letter to fans
(here) will be withdrawn

E20 need to consider their response to letter

[Text extracted past this - not relevant to the request ]
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From: @newham.gov.uk
To: @newham.gov.uk; @newham.gov.uk; @newham.gov.uk;

@newham.gov.uk; @newham.gov.uk; @newham.gov.uk;
@newham.gov.uk; @met.pnn.police.uk; @met.pnn.police.uk;

@london-fire.gov.uk; @lond-amb.nhs.uk; @btp.pnn.police.uk;
@btp.pnn.police.uk; @sgsamail.org.uk; @sia.gsi.gov.uk; Alan Skewis;

@westfield-uk.com; @westfield-uk.com; @westfield-uk.com;
@expedientsecurity.com; @londonstadium85.com;

@londonstadium185.com; @londonstadium185.com;
@westhamunited.co.uk; @tube.tfl.gov.uk; @southeasternrailway.co.uk;

@networkrail.co.uk; @tfl.gov.uk; @sja.org.uk
Cc: @lond-amb.nhs.uk; @lond-amb.nhs.uk; @lendlease.com; Mark

Camley; Peter Tudor; @londonstadium185.com; @tube.tfl.gov.uk;
@met.pnn.police.uk; @Westfield.com; @Westfield.com;

@londonstadium185.com; @met.pnn.police.uk;
@met.pnn.police.uk; @southeasternrailway.co.uk; @met.pnn.police.uk;

@Westfield.com; @newham.gov.uk; @newham.gov.uk;
@met.pnn.police.uk; @tube.tfl.gov.uk

Subject: FINAL DRAFT MINUTES: Agenda - Stadium SAG Meeting (SSAG) - 6 March 18
Date: 05 March 2018 15:47:02
Attachments:
Importance: High

Dear All

Please ignore set of minutes draft minutes emailed earlier – ABOVE IS THE FINAL DRAFT FOR
YOU TO REVIEW. 

Apologies.

_____________________________________________
From:  
Sent: 05 March 2018 15:18
To: ; ; ; ; ; ;

; @met.pnn.police.uk'; @met.pnn.police.uk';
@london-fire.gov.uk'; @lond-amb.nhs.uk';
@btp.pnn.police.uk'; @btp.pnn.police.uk';

@sgsamail.org.uk'; @sia.gsi.gov.uk'; 'AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com';
@westfield-uk.com'; @westfield-uk.com'; @westfield-

uk.com'; @expedientsecurity.com'; @londonstadium85.com';
@londonstadium185.com'; @londonstadium185.com';
@westhamunited.co.uk'; @tube.tfl.gov.uk';

@southeasternrailway.co.uk'; @networkrail.co.uk';
@tfl.gov.uk'; 

Cc: @lond-amb.nhs.uk'; @lond-amb.nhs.uk';
@lendlease.com'; 'MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk'; 'PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk';
@londonstadium185.com'; @tube.tfl.gov.uk';

@met.pnn.police.uk';   
@met.pnn.police.uk'; @met.pnn.police.uk'; 

@met.pnn.police.uk';  ; ;
@met.pnn.police.uk'; 

Subject: Agenda - Stadium SAG Meeting (SSAG) - 6 March 18
Importance: High
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Dear All

Please find attached a copy of the agenda for the SSAG meeting tomorrow.  Also enclosed is a
draft copy of the minutes from the last meeting held on the 6th Feb 18.

Kind regards

-----Original Appointment-----
From:  
Sent: 10 October 2017 10:27
To: ; ; ; ; ; ; 

; ; @met.pnn.police.uk'; @met.pnn.police.uk';
@london-fire.gov.uk'; @lond-amb.nhs.uk';
@btp.pnn.police.uk'; @btp.pnn.police.uk';

@sgsamail.org.uk'; @sia.gsi.gov.uk'; 'AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com';
@westfield-uk.com'; @westfield-uk.com'; @westfield-

uk.com'; @expedientsecurity.com'; @londonstadium85.com';
@londonstadium185.com'; @londonstadium185.com';
@westhamunited.co.uk'; @tube.tfl.gov.uk';

@southeasternrailway.co.uk'; @networkrail.co.uk';
@tfl.gov.uk'; 

Cc: @lond-amb.nhs.uk'; @lond-amb.nhs.uk';
@lendlease.com'; 'MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk'; 'PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk';
@londonstadium185.com'; @tube.tfl.gov.uk';

@met.pnn.police.uk'; ;  
@met.pnn.police.uk'; @met.pnn.police.uk'; 

@met.pnn.police.uk';  ; ;
@met.pnn.police.uk'; 

Subject: Stadium SAG Meeting (SSAG)
When: Occurs the first Tuesday of every 1 month effective 06/02/2018 until 04/12/2018 from 11:00
to 13:00 (UTC+00:00) Dublin, Edinburgh, Lisbon, London.
Where: London Stadium, Press Conference Room (next to the canteen)

Agenda to follow.

Just a reminder that Optional Attendees are not necessarily required to attend the meeting and
minutes will distribute to all on the list.

Kind regards

Events Co-ordinator
Health and Safety Enforcement Team
London Borough of Newham
1st Floor, Town Hall Annexe I 330-354 Barking Road I London E6 2RT
DDI:   I Int:  M: 
http://www.newham.gov.uk << OLE Object: Picture (Device Independent Bitmap) >> @newhamlondon

 ________________________________ 

NOTE: This communication is sent for and on behalf of the London Borough of Newham.
However the views expressed within it are not necessarily the views or policies of the Council. The unauthorised use, disclosure,
copying or alteration of this communication and any attachments is forbidden. This communication and any attachments are
intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. If this has come to you in error you should immediately permanently
destroy it.
You should take no action based on it or copy or show it to anyone and telephone the Council immediately with any issues on 020
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From: Tony Tolley
To: @newham.gov.uk
Subject: RE: Proposed West Ham Protest
Date: 05 March 2018 14:22:09

Pool street main works haven’t started as yet, but the route doesn’t make sense for me either –
you cant get from Montfitchet straight to loop road etc.

The route cant start at the hanger/copper box – we have two event going on at this end –
Ju Jitsu championships in CBA and Weighting lifting championships in Here East.
They indicate putting road closures back an hour – but this would mean a rush on to put
the blocks in before spectators are using the routes (I would have though that they would
want the protection of the blocks any way as 2000 in a crowd)
So I have a suggestion which could be as follows;

Form up and start by the platform 13 on Gibbins
March down carpenters, and either turn left onto loop road and then over the hard
standing of the south park lawn area / Exit would be the reverese OR turn right and in via
pool street and H05 and out via South park lawn and loop to carpenters.

Other points to note are the contents of KB open letter around the charity collection and
what this could mean and also the marshalls need to be chapter 8 for the roads unless its
going to be a policed event and they will support the slowing / stopping of vehicles.

Kind regards

Tony

DDI: 
Mob: 

From: @newham.gov.uk [mailto @newham.gov.uk] 
Sent: 05 March 2018 13:56
To: Tony Tolley <TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Subject: RE: Proposed West Ham Protest

The route doesn’t make sense does it? Are the Pool St repairs going to be in?

Can you have a think about;

a) where they can safely gather?
b) a safe route prior to road closures going in?
c) a safer alternative route once road closures have gone in?
d) A safe place to gather?

I know they will need permission. Up to 2k.
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From:
To: Ben Fletcher; Mark Camley; Lyn Garner
Subject: Letter back to KB
Date: 05 March 2018 10:25:31
Attachments:

Morning all,

This is the letter Alan F asked me to send to KB today.

I will wait for guidance whether to send it or not.

Kind regards,
 

 
PA to Alan Skewis, Director of E20 Stadium LLP
E20 Stadium LLP
Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park

Level 10
1 Stratford Place, Montfichet Road
London
E20 1EJ

DDI: 
Mobile: 
Email: @e20stadium.com
Website: www.QueenElizabethOlympicPark.co.uk
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Cc: < @met.pnn.police.uk>, < @fsf.org.uk>
Subject: Proposed West Ham Protest

Dear All

I just wanted to follow up from correspondence I’ve had with some of you in the
last day or so and on the advice  have included Tony and  from
the Olympic Park and Stadium. 

As you may be aware a Protest was planned for Saturday 10th March - the details
of which were shared with the Police but not the additional stakeholders included
here, this was pulled by the group however a large group of West Ham supporters
would still like to protest on that day and are planning on heading to Stratford Park
before marching to the stadium. 

My hope  is to
work with you all agree and arrange a new march that will allow peaceful protest
on the day and not impact on the wider community. 

My proposed route is below, my hope, as you will see, is compromise as there has
to be a march to please the West Ham Supporters (a static protest won’t work) and
it takes into consideration the normal road closures that come into effect on a
Saturday. at 13:00. The planned start time of 11:30/45 would mean we would only
need to bring the closures forward an hour or so. 

We have 7 qualified stewards who are happy will be there as well as an additional
10 volunteers to help them. We expect the attendance to be no greater that 2,000
but will monitor this and staff accordingly. 

Upon arriving at the open space the idea is to have some speakers from 3 or 4
supporters groups. We will use a loudhailer. We would not finish later than 13:00.
Allowing plenty of time for people to enter the stadium. I will make sure we have a
nearby van to store banners and flags in, if they are not suitable to be taken into
the stadium, as well as the loudhailer etc. 

Due to late notice of this I will seek insurance early on Monday morning - I’ve done
this before for a similar event and wasn’t an issue. I have fully registered the details
via the Met Police as of this evening (3/3/18) 

Due to the late cancellation of the previous plans for this to be effective we must
pass notice to supporters and encourage them not to descend on Stratford Park as
planned. So with that it would be great if this can be considered as soon as
possible. 

My mobile number is 
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From: Gerry Murphy
To: Mark Camley; Ben Fletcher; Alan Fort
Cc: Lyn Garner; Alan Skewis; Peter Tudor; Tony Tolley; Mark Robinson
Subject: Re: West Ham proposed march
Date: 04 March 2018 14:00:30

OK, thanks

-------- Original Message --------
From: Mark Camley <MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Date: Sun, March 04, 2018 1:09 pm +0000
To: Ben Fletcher <BenFletcher@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Alan Fort
<alanfort@e20stadium.com>
CC: Lyn Garner <LynGarner@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Gerry Murphy
<GerryMurphy@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Alan Skewis <AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com>,
Peter Tudor <PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Tony Tolley
<TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Mark Robinson
<MarkRobinson@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Subject: Re: West Ham proposed march

Also impact on open letter outcomes. I now have proposed route and some details round
proposed stewarding. Def should discuss at SEG.
Mark

-------- Original Message --------
From: Ben Fletcher <BenFletcher@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Date: Sun, March 04, 2018 1:06 p.m. +0000
To: Alan Fort <alanfort@e20stadium.com>
CC: Mark Camley <MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Lyn Garner
<LynGarner@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Gerry Murphy <GerryMurphy@londonlegacy.co.uk>,
Alan Skewis <AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com>, Peter Tudor
<PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Tony Tolley <TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>,
Mark Robinson <MarkRobinson@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Subject: Re: West Ham proposed march

Should probably pick up at SEG.

Ben

Sent from my iPhone

> On 4 Mar 2018, at 10:09, Alan Fort <alanfort@e20stadium.com> wrote:
>
> Mark
> 
> Thanks. Fans won't be happy after performance at Swansea
> 
> -------- Original Message --------
> From: Mark Camley <MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk>
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> Date: Sat, March 03, 2018 1:43 p m. +0000
> To: Lyn Garner <LynGarner@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Gerry Murphy <GerryMurphy@londonlegacy.co.uk>,
Alan Skewis <AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com>, Alan Fort <alanfort@e20stadium.com>, Ben Fletcher
<BenFletcher@londonlegacy.co.uk>
> CC: Peter Tudor <PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk>, Tony Tolley <TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>
> Subject: West Ham proposed march
>
> I have been speaking to the licensing authority and police today about a potential splinter group looking to
protest at the match next week. I have said that I am not in favour, and it will need permission from us, LS185
and the licensing authority. I will update on details at SEG on Monday
> Mark
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From: Mark Camley
To: Lyn Garner; Gerry Murphy; Alan Skewis; Alan Fort; Ben Fletcher
Cc: Peter Tudor; Tony Tolley
Subject: West Ham proposed march
Date: 03 March 2018 13:43:08

I have been speaking to the licensing authority and police today about a potential splinter
group looking to protest at the match next week. I have said that I am not in favour, and it
will need permission from us, LS185 and the licensing authority. I will update on details at
SEG on Monday
Mark
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From: Lyn Garner
To: Mark Camley; Ben Fletcher; Gerry Murphy; Alan Skewis; Alan Fort; Mark Robinson
Subject: RE: Protest March WHUFC 10 march
Date: 02 March 2018 10:38:19

Excellent.

Lyn Garner - Chief Executive
Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park
London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10
1 Stratford Place, Montfichet Road
London
E20 1EJ

DDI: 
Email: lyngarner@londonlegacy.co.uk
Website: www.QueenElizabethOlympicPark.co.uk

PA: @londonlegacy.co.uk

From: Mark Camley 
Sent: 01 March 2018 15:47
To: Ben Fletcher <BenFletcher@londonlegacy.co.uk>; Gerry Murphy
<GerryMurphy@londonlegacy.co.uk>; Lyn Garner <LynGarner@londonlegacy.co.uk>; Alan
Skewis <AlanSkewis@e20stadium.com>; Alan Fort <alanfort@e20stadium.com>; Mark Robinson
<MarkRobinson@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Subject: FW: Protest March WHUFC 10 march
Importance: High

Looks like it is off.
Mark

From: Tony Tolley 
Sent: 01 March 2018 15:24
To: Mark Camley <MarkCamley@londonlegacy.co.uk>; Peter Tudor
<PeterTudor@londonlegacy.co.uk>
Subject: FW: Protest March WHUFC 10 march
Importance: High

FYI

Kind regards

Tony

DDI: 
Mob: 
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From: @newham.gov.uk [mailto @newham.gov.uk] 
Sent: 01 March 2018 15:22
To: Tony Tolley <TonyTolley@londonlegacy.co.uk>; @londonstadium185.com
Subject: FW: Protest March WHUFC 10 march
Importance: High

From:  
Sent: 01 March 2018 15:20
To: ; ; ; ; ; 
Cc: ; ; ; ; ; ;

Subject: RE: Protest March WHUFC 10 march
Importance: High

Good afternoon,

I have just received confirmation that the organised protest march will not now go ahead on 10
March 2018.

This follows on from discussions between the organisers of that march and the WHUFC Vice
Chair.

The police have withdrawn the resources that were allocated to it.

No intelligence at this time to suggest that any splinter groups will proceed.

Regards

 I Strategic Enforcement Manager
Specialist Operations
Enforcement and Safety
Strategic Commissioning
London Borough of Newham
Newham Dockside I 1000 Dockside Road I London E16 2QU
DDI  I Int.  I  Mobile 
www.newham.gov.uk

From:  
Sent: 20 February 2018 09:57
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To: 
Cc: ; ; ; ; ; ;

; ; 
Subject: RE: Protest March WHUFC 10 march

Thanks 

We will reinforce that message.

Regards.

 I MCIHT I Traffic, Network & Street Works Manager I Community &
Environment
Network Management
London Borough of Newham
Newham Dockside I 1000 Dockside Road I London I E16 2QU
DDI:   I Int: 

From:  
Sent: 20 February 2018 09:53
To: 
Cc: ; ; ; ; ; ;

; ; 
Subject: RE: Protest March WHUFC 10 march

Hi ,

This is a protest as such it is a policing matter and they should take the lead using there more
appropriate legislation. 

Regards

 QPM
Interim Director for Commissioning (Communities & Environment)

London Borough of Newham
DDI:   Int:   M: 

From:  
Sent: 19 February 2018 17:22
To: 
Cc: ; ; ;  ; ;

; ; 
Subject: FW: Protest March WHUFC 10 march

This email relates to the proposed protest march to undertaken by West Ham
supporters on the 10th March 2018 (https://www.football.london/west-ham-united-
fc/news/west-ham-fans-protest-march-14290091)

 contacted me recently regarding this, and he advised the CE didn’t wish for
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Newham to take any action in this matter i.e. closing roads etc. I indicated that as far as
I was aware we had not been approached by anyone formally, and that this should be
dealt with by police, to date we have not received anything in Network Management
from any potential protest organiser.  

I advised that under Section 16A of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as
amended by the Road Traffic Regulation (Special Events) Act 1994 (see below), that
this protest does not fall within the RTRA as it is not a relevant event, nor should we be
closing the roads to facilitate the protest, or to mitigate the disruption caused.

Road Traffic Special Events Act 1994

1. Prohibition or restriction on roads in connection with certain events.
1. After section 16 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 there shall be inserted—

“16A Prohibition or restriction on roads in connection with certain events.
(1) In this section “relevant event” means any sporting event, social event or
entertainment which is held on a road.

(2) If the traffic authority for a road are satisfied that traffic on the road should be
restricted or prohibited for the purpose of—

(a) facilitating the holding of a relevant event,

(b) enabling members of the public to watch a relevant event, or

(c) reducing the disruption to traffic likely to be caused by a relevant event,

the authority may by order restrict or prohibit temporarily the use of that road, or any
part of it, by vehicles or vehicles of any class or by pedestrians, to such extent and
subject to such conditions or exceptions as they may consider necessary or expedient.

Given that roads are closed under a permanent Traffic Management Order around the
London Stadium and the Queen Elizabeth 2 Park, I feel that the Council has done what
it can through a permanent process to reduce traffic disruption on match days. As this
protest is in the public domain as shown by the link attached, there would be likelihood
that other elements i.e. rival supporters, etc. may try to influence or disrupt it, and cause
public order issues. West Ham at the London
Stadium has heard there is chatter on social media about this possibility.

I have advised both  and  verbally that the Police have their own Powers
under the Public Order Act 1986, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, and the Section
52 of the Metropolitan Police Act 1839 (Commissioners Directions) to be able to deal
with this.

I’m not aware if Active Newham are involved in any permissions given to use the park,
or whether this has just been chosen due to the proximity to Stratford by the protest, nor
the QE2 Park by LLDC.   

My major concern is that with the works being undertaken by Newham, and the utilities
for the Stratford Gyratory Scheme, there will be lots of cones, barrier rails, spoil and
other materials laying around which would be a source of ammunition for those who
would seek to disrupt this protest or cause damage to property.
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If  and I are to attend the meeting tomorrow at Lambeth, I would seek some
conformation of the CE stance on not doing anything on this please. We have had
similar issues with spontaneous events in the past and I attach some previous
correspondence to police where we said we would not be making a S16A Order as the
legislation doesn’t cover it for information.  

Regards.

 I MCIHT I Traffic, Network & Street Works Manager I Community &
Environment
Network Management
London Borough of Newham
Newham Dockside I 1000 Dockside Road I London I E16 2QU
DDI:   I Int: 

From:  
Sent: 19 February 2018 14:10
To: @met.pnn.police.uk
Cc: ; ; @met.pnn.police.uk;

@met.pnn.police.uk; @city-of-london.pnn.police.uk
Subject: Re: Protest March WHUFC 10 march

Hi 

 will attend. Possibly  too but can't confirm at is time.

Are there any papers that they could read to prepare for the meeting? 

Thanks 

 

Strategic Enforcement Manager
Enforcement & Safety
Strategic Commissioning 
London Borough of Newham
Work : 
Mobile: 

On 19 Feb 2018, at 13:24, @met.pnn.police.uk"
< @met.pnn.police.uk> wrote:

Hi 

 has no issues with one of you attending the meeting with the
organisers,

Would you be able to attend Lambeth Police HQ at 1330 tomo to meet the boss
prior to the meeting with the organisers at 1400?

Address is 109 Lambeth road Lambeth
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You will need Photo I'd to get in
If you give me a bell when you get there I will come down and get you

Kind regards

Cheers

From: @newham.gov.uk [mailto: @newham.gov.uk] 
Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2018 01:31 PM
To:  
Cc: @newham.gov.uk < @newham.gov.uk>;

@newham.gov.uk < @newham.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Protest March WHUFC 10 march 

Hi 

No application has been submitted and the view of our Networks Management
 team is that this is not something that the Council could deal with as this is a police
and public order matter as it is a protest. It therefore does not fall within the
legislation that the council can use. 

I know you may disagree.

Could our Network Management officers  attend your meeting with the organiser?

They have strong views on on the safety aspect, as would TfL as the High Road is a
strategic route. 

Could you please reply all and let us have the details of the time and venue for the
meeting? 

Thanks 

 

Strategic Enforcement Manager
Enforcement & Safety
Strategic Commissioning 
London Borough of Newham
Work : 
Mobile: 

On 14 Feb 2018, at 16:11, " @met.pnn.police.uk"
< @met.pnn.police.uk> wrote:

Don't believe what you read
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I have a meeting on Tuesday
They have siad they have submitted request to council
It will be from Stratford park

From: @newham.gov.uk
[mailto: @newham.gov.uk] 
Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 03:35 PM
To: ;

@newham.gov.uk < @newham.gov.uk> 
Subject: Protest March WHUFC 10 march 

Hi,

I have just heard that the march will be from the old ground to the
away coach parking area on Marshgate.

Have you heard this?

Had any formal notification ?

Request for road closures?

Thanks

 I Strategic Enforcement Manager
Specialist Operations
Enforcement and Safety
Strategic Commissioning
London Borough of Newham
Newham Dockside I 1000 Dockside Road I London E16
2QU
DDI  I Int.  I  Mobile 
www.newham.gov.uk

NOTE: This communication is sent for and on behalf of the London Borough of Newham.
However the views expressed within it are not necessarily the views or policies of the Council.
The unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this communication and any
attachments is forbidden. This communication and any attachments are intended for the
addressee only and may be confidential. If this has come to you in error you should immediately
permanently destroy it.
You should take no action based on it or copy or show it to anyone and telephone the Council
immediately with any issues on 020 8430 2000 or any other number provided in the
communication. Please note that electronic communication is not considered a secure medium
for sending information and therefore maybe at risk.
We advise that you understand and accept this lack of security when using this form of
communication with us. Although we have taken steps to ensure that this email and
attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in keeping with good computing practice the
recipient should ensure they are actually virus free and should run current anti-virus software.
Please note that email may be monitored and checked to safeguard the council network from
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